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OLW NEWS 2021 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 39      Date:  Monday November 29 2021 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Last Wednesday I was honoured to be 
announced as 1 of 36 educators across 
Australia on the Educator Hot List 2021. This 
award is designed to recognise educators 
who are reshaping the learning experience to 
help young people excel and thrive.  

Nominees were evaluated based on 
the overall impact of their work in the K-12 
education sector over the past 12 months, 
demonstrating expertise in linking theory and 
practice, and designing and implementing 
innovations that provide students with high-
quality educational experiences during these 
unprecedented times. 

Whilst the award was presented to 
me, I believe that the award is great 
recognition for the work of all the staff at 
OLW. What we have able to achieve during 
this difficult time is due to the outstanding 
commitment and effort of everyone in 
seeking continual improvement. A copy of 
the magazine cover and web page profile is 
included in today’s newsletter.  
PLANNING FOR 2022 

We are finalising our structures and 
classes for 2022 and have a number of 
children on our waiting list at different levels, 
so if your child is currently in Prep – Year 5 
and will not be returning to OLW in 2022 
could you please let us know as soon as 
possible. We have also received quite a few 
enrolments for Prep 2023, so if your child will 
be commencing in 2023, please complete an 
Enrolment Form as soon as possible. 
2022 FAMILY & LEVY FEES 
The School Fee for 2022 will be $1750 per 
family and the levy will be $400 per child. 
($50.00 will be refunded if families attend one 
working bee during the year). The annual rise 
in fees is kept to a minimum and in line with, 
or just below CPI, to ensure that OLW 
remains accessible for all families. 

Please remember that if you ever have 
any concerns over the payment of school 
fees, you should contact the office so that we 
can assist you with managing your situation. 

Student Book Orders will be managed 
by the school again this year. Families will not 
be required to order any classroom books or 
equipment for 2022. All books and 
requirements for your child will be billed to 
your 2022 school fee account. However, 
there will be some optional items that you will 
be required to provide or purchase such as 
pencils/ textas/ art smock etc. This will enable 
families to carry over some items from this 
year rather than purchase more of the same 
things. A list of goods required to be brought 
from home will be sent home once class 
arrangements have been finalised in 
December. 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
 Congratulations to our Year 3 
students who celebrated the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation last Thursday. Although the 
celebration of the Sacrament has been a little 
different this year, the students have enjoyed 
being able to take a greater role in the 
celebration, as well as sharing in the 
Sacrament with their classmates.  
SCHOOL SPORTS CARNIVAL 

Our 2021 Sports Carnival will be held 
over 2 days in December with Year Prep – 2 
competing in their events on Wednesday 
December 8 and Years 3 – 6 competing on 
Friday December 10. Due to COVID 
restrictions it will be students only onsite, but 
we will set up a viewing area outside the 
black fence to provide a space for  parents 
who wish to watch their child participating. 

Stay safe and enjoy the week! 
Kevin Burke 

 
WORD OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to everyone who found out 
that endurance means ‘the ability to endure 
an unpleasant or difficult process or situation 
without giving way’. 

Our word for this week is: 
VERSATILE 

Find out it’s meaning and origin and 
see if you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week!  

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment:  

 
Hello Everyone. 
 

Entrance Antiphon:  

To you, I lift up my soul, O my God. 
In you, I have trusted; let me not be put to shame. 
Nor let my enemies exult over me; 
and let none who hope in you be put to shame. 

Communion Antiphon: 

The Lord will bestow his bounty, and our earth shall yield 
its increase. 

 

 
 

Please remember Raffaele Caruso, aged 95. R.I.P. Father of Pasquilina Sesto, grandfather of Maria and Rosetta and Great 
grandfather of Amelia, who are all here today.  
 

Vinnies Christmas Appeal: This year the Society is not doing Christmas Hampers but we are distributing vouchers. If any 

parishioners can donate we would appreciate your financial help. Envelopes are available in the church foyer. If you require a 
receipt, please fill in your name and address. Envelopes can be given to Fr Terry, a Vinnies rep or put in the Vinnies cash box 
on the table in the foyer. Phone donations can be made by calling 131812 and confirming the name of the conference. A receipt 
will be issued to you. Online donations can be made at vinnies.org.au Donors can allocate donations to a specific conference by 
putting the conference name in the comments field. Receipts will be automatically emailed out to donors. 
 

Please be advised we need to be double vaccinated & registered at the front entrance or sign in as per usual to attend mass. 
 

Ageing & Awakening: God’s surprising gifts! 

We welcome, finally, Sr Kerin Caldwell to OLW to assist us in seeing new gifts in our lives as we age. 

Dates: 2022 Jan 28th, Feb 11th & 25th, Mar 11th & 25th, Apr 8th. 

All Friday mornings 10.30am – 12.30pm. Anyone wishing to attend this free seminar, please sign the page in the foyer titled 
Ageing & Awakening Seminar. It is available to sign in today. 
 

Reconciliation Rites OLW: 

Tuesday 21st Dec at 7pm. 
 

Christmas Masses OLW Kingsbury: Friday 24th Dec 5.30pm & 8.00pm 

Sat 25th Dec 8.00am & 10.00am Sun   26th Dec 8.00am & 10.00am 
 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

Nov 27th: 6pm Pat Hearity & Jenny Glover 

Nov 28th: 8am Martina & Garard Dowling 10am Dorothy Grant & Sue 

Dec 4th:    6pm Eileen Gleeson & Kath Zanini 

Dec 5th:    8am Martina & Garard Dowling 10am Maria & Nicola 

 

Readers: 

Nov 27th: 6pm Jenny Glover 

Nov 28th: 8am Gerard Dowling 10am Pio 

Dec4th:    6pm Eileen Gleeson 

5th Dec:    8am Martina Dowling 10am Evelyn Ginger 

 

With thanks, 
Father Terry. 
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